
Zymurgy Club Membership Meeting
November 10, 2021
President Bill Houck called the meeting to order at 6:00 pm
A quorum was established.
Bill thanked all the key people that supported the club and especially those that volunteer to keep our club viable. A giant thanks to the following Key members: Maryalyce, Shar, Randy and Carol, Kathleen, Walt, Dave R and John D and the current executive board. And a big thank you to Bill Houck for our leadership in the past years.
Approve minutes of the September 8, 2021 meeting- Sue Redman moved to approve, Carol Pace 2nd. Approved
Treasurer’s report _ Dave Dunbar advised that 58 new members joined in the past month. Dave gave a detailed report- Checking balance to date is $18,709
Dave advised ----Thanks to Jake for repairing the coffee roaster- he saved the club a great amount of $$$$.
Old business
	None
New business
	Approval of the membership dues for 2022- The executive board had voted to keep the price at $20. Need a vote from the membership.
 Jackie moved and Walt 2nd to adopt the price of $20 per member. Approved by the membership.
	Approval of the funds for the Welcome Back dance which are $1600.00.
Motion to approve by Bill McCormick, 2nd by Randy Pace-approved by the membership.



Election of new Club Officers 
	Motion to approve by Bill Huff, 2nd by Jim Wells, Approved by membership.
Bill introduced the new board to the membership.	
President-Bob Schneider
Vice President- Jackie Ryg
Secretary- Judy Penman
Treasurer- Sue Redman
Committee Reports
	Safety- Audie – everything is good. We are all safe!
	Membership – Shar -there are 412 members as of October 31,2021
	Webmaster-no report
	PR – David needs pictures sent to him, not in message but in emails so he can forward to the papers in a timely manner.
	Events- Shari and Chery discussed the following events: Lacto vegetable class with Sandy Foster, November 27
	Same night is the Happy birthday, bring your left overs party -Nov 27
	Dec 1 is Holiday party tickets still available -contact Cheryl
	Campfire Party---details to follow! Wow!
	New event: Chili Cookoff-January 29- tba
	Newsletter -no report
	Fermenting friendships- Randy talked about all members bringing their crafts and sharing their story of making, brewing, waiting and drinking our craft.
	

Brew crew- no one in attendance from the crew to discuss
	Wine- Walt advised he is still helping new members make wine. He has many new members and they are learning a lot from Walt. 
Coffee roasting classes- Jake will start teaching with assistance from Dr. Bob and other experts.
Cooler Storage- Jackie advised there are 6-7 coolers that will be available in January.
Apparel by Carol –Carol found a new vendor, local company Desert Sun Embroidery and they are working with us for hats, shirts for men and women, aprons and many new items.
Inventory and Purchasing- Kevin advised if you need something, add it to the list, if you break something, let him know so he can replace it.
Wine Education Classes- Jackie advised all the wine classes are full  and the next class is Saturday Nov 13. We are thrilled to have Pillsbury Wine company to talk to us about the wine. The owner and manager will be there to share their stories of getting started.
Jackie also advised the next picnic is April 9
Jackie advised there is a wine paring class in February.
Mike Corr- Parliamentarian- no report
Bulletin board- Patty Van Meter-no report
Bill said thanks to the Rec Center and Sound system people.
John thanked the board for doing a good job this year. 
Meeting adjourned at 6:27 pm
Respectfully submitted
Judy Penman, Secretary


